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Briefing Paper for Primary Care, Practice Based Commissioning Groups and Local Medical Committee Leads

Proposal for the development of the clinical management structure within the West Hertfordshire Adult Community Services
The Adult Community Services division of West Herts PCT has been discussing some changes within the Service Leads structure which will enable the current gaps in some localities within West Hertfordshire to be filled. 
The Adult Community Services include District Nursing (incorporating the Community Matrons), Overnight Nursing, Palliative Care and home and bed based Intermediate Care Teams.

There are a number of differences in the operational management of these services across the various PBC localities, in terms of size of teams, roles and responsibilities.  We have also had some leavers this year, together with other absences this has meant that the individuals left have had to take a broader management role across a wider geographical area.  This has contributed to a loss of local communication links with GPs, practice staff, other health and social care providers and commissioners.   

It has also meant that senior clinical staff have had to manage without the necessary local support that they require to deliver their services.  We are committed to develop the skills and expertise of our staff in order to be able to successfully deliver community services to the locality population for which we are commissioned to provide and we have not been able to do this as well as we would have liked with the gaps in operational support.

In order to improve this the PCT’s Provider Services are proposing to have one Operational Service Lead for each PBC locality, who would link with the local PBC Executive and Primary Care Groups creating an identified operational link with the provider services. 
Along side this we are seeking to have a clinical service lead for the development of clinical improvements within a service area for example District Nursing or Intermediate Care. This would ensure quality improvements and developments in relation to the clinical effectiveness of the adult community services.  

We believe that the changes proposed above will enable better communication and understanding with the commissioners as well as develop clinically effective care pathways with competent skilled staff. 

Much of the proposed design has been developed with the current Service Leads who support the direction as it should make their working lives a bit easier and increase support for the teams.  

We will be consulting with the individual staff affected by this change and wish to reassure Primary Care colleagues that should the proposals be taken forwards that the management changes will not affect clinical staff below the level of service lead.  We are not proposing to change the delivery end of the service unless this is requested by our commissioners.
We would welcome any comments on the proposal and will be sending the consultation paper to Practice Based Commissioning, PCT and LMC Leads.

If you would like Debbie Pyne or Grace Broderick, our Heads of Adult Community Services to attend any of your meetings please do contact them directly.
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